





Summary: Management of the use of force regime
The working papers for this audit were easy to follow and met the standards, except that:

° email sign-offs needed on the draft report were not obtained (see items 45-47 in the test
program), but it was clear from the files that relevant senior staff had commented on the draft
report and the audit team had considered the comments; and

° the published report did not include a statement on matters excluded from the audit scope that
could have been part of the audit (see item 53 in the test program).

The report is relatively short, reasonably concise, and easy to read. There were some confusing
sentences where the author's meaning was not as clear as it could be. We consider that using more

active language (that is, reducing the quantity of passive language) would help further improve clarity
and readability.

After discussion with the lead auditor for this report, we compared it with two of our reports by running
it through the Stylewriter software. We compared the reports for passive language, sentence length,
jargon, and reading grade. The table below shows the results.

informati
- ~ . ~ suicide
Total words 17,935 17,991
Passive 23 good 33 fair 48 poor
Average sentence length | 15 excellent 17 excellent 21.2 fair
Jargon 1.5% excellent 1% excellent 5.7% bad
Reading grade 11.1 standard 10.0 fairly easy 16.0 difficult




Summary: Administration of Rehabilitation Services under the
Military Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 2004

We found that the audit was a solid piece of work that was well planned, well run, and followed the
audit manual and audit standards.

There was enough evidence that the audit was managed against the agreed budget and timeframes.
This included evidence that:

° an audit plan was completed;

° enough evidence was gathered to support the audit findings;

° there was enough audit oversight and key milestones were reviewed;
° the audit team’s work was well directed, supervised, and reviewed,;

° issues papers were prepared and reviewed;

° there was a good working relationship with the entity; and

° auditee comments on the issues papers supported the audit findings.

The report was balanced, recognised positive findings, and included constructive comments on
matters needing improvement. The report’s structure followed the main criteria. However, we thought
that the report was long and there were places where shorter paragraphs and sentences would have
broken up complex issues and aided readers’ understanding.

This audit was contracted out to Vista Advisory. We were particularly interested to see how the ANAO
ensured that the contractors complied with ANAO Auditing Standards and Performance Audit Manual
policy. We wanted to see what the OAG could learn for when we contract out our performance audits.

The contractors were expected to comply with ANAO standards and policies, including using the
same key documents and templates. They were also expected to use E-Hive as a document
management system. The contractors largely complied with these expectations. The ANAQO'’s
executive director was closely involved with the audit and we had no concerns about the way the
audit was conducted and managed. We found that some sign-offs were missing. This may have been
due to the contractors not being kept up to date with changes made to the ANAQ’s sign-off
requirements after the audit started.
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